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Eucharistic Liturgies
Saturday 4:00 pm @ IC
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Tuesday 9:00 am @ IC
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Weekend Associate: Reverend Rudi Schwarzkopf, OSFS

Deacon Thomas S. Carone
Deacon:  David E. Smith

“Pastoral Emergencies Only 419-243-6031”

All Are Welcome! A Member of Blessed Teresa of Calcutta Deanery



 

 

The Sacrament of Baptism is regularly celebrated on Sunday during or after the Eucharistic Liturgy. Registered 
parishioners are asked to arrange for the Baptismal Preparation Class and the Liturgical Celebration by calling the Parish Office. 

RCIA is the process of growing in your faith and love of God. Weekly       
gatherings take place from September until Easter.  If you are interested in learning about Catholicism and joining us please call Deacon 
Tom at the rectory at Historic St. Patrick @ 419-243-6452.  

The Sacrament of Penance is celebrated at 3:30 p.m. on Saturday at IC, 9:30 a.m. at HSP and 10:30 a.m. at IC every 
Sunday or by appointment. 

Anyone planning to be married must contact the parish at least six months in advance. The exact date and time of 
your wedding should not be determined until after consultation with a priest or deacon. If either party has previously been civilly or 
religiously married, the Presider is not permitted to set a date for the wedding without resolving the previous marriage.  

When a parishioner is admitted to the hospital, nursing home, or confined to home because of  age or 
infirmity, please call the Parish Office. Parishioners are ready to visit and to bring Holy Communion. When one is seriously ill, the 
healing Presence of the Lord should be requested in the Sacrament of the Sick. 

 Dear People of God, 
 
After Mass the other day someone stopped to ask a question: “If Latin is the language of the Church, why don’t 
we use it more often?”  There are a couple of reasons.  First and foremost, people don’t understand Latin.  It’s a 
complex language with subtle variations in the translation depending on several different factors which the                 
Romans understood but most moderns, including those who attend the Latin mass, don’t.  I recall some pretty            
vehement arguments with my thesis director over translations of the official documents of the Church and both of 
us know the language well (I regularly translate things coming from Rome for several other dioceses where there 
is no Latin scholar – it’s vital to know exactly what the Church says).  A prime example of this is the recent                      
deletion of the simple word “one” from the concluding phrase of the collects at Mass.  It’s clearly not there in the 
“typical” (correct Latin version provided to the experts to prepare the appropriate translations to other languages, 
some 200 of them spoken around the world) but it took twenty years to realize the error even among the so-called 
experts who were regularly reviewing translations!  How well I remember learning to be a server back in the                    
second grade and Msgr. Clancy reminding us not to mispronounce a word because what was elegant praise of 
God when pronounced correctly was a cuss word if pronounced with an English accent. 

A second reason is that the Bishops at II Vatican Council asked us not to use it on a regular basis.  It’s always a 
good idea to follow the advice and guidance of those in authority so we tend to defer to the Novus Ordo (there’s 
some official Latin for you).  The world’s bishops decided it was high time to get with it and make the Mass and 

other celebrations of the Church in languages understandable to the celebrants so they can actually celebrate.  The 
Bishops were tired of people “hearing” the Mass or being told the priest “read,” or even worse, “tell” the 
Mass.  The people are an essential part of the practicing Church at Mass, not just silent sponges to take it in.   It’s 

a dialogue between people, God, and priest/deacon.  They did recommend that it would be a good idea to learn the 
Ordinary in Latin so when we travel we can follow along at least some of the Mass.  The Ordinary is 
the Kyrie (which isn’t Latin but Greek), Gloria, Credo, Sanctus, Pater Noster and Agnus Dei.  By the 

way, Alleluia is Hebrew.  Depending on the parish, these are all occasionally sung in Latin.  Do people know what 
any of them mean as they’re being proclaimed?  Probably not.  They may be making the right sounds but they do 
not convey the right meaning because we don’t think in Latin.  If the presider at a Latin Mass is only making 

sounds and does not intimately know the underlying tonality and meaning of the text, he’s cheating the people 
who have no idea they’re being cheated because they’re just as in the dark as he is.  That’s why even in the                       
so-called Latin parishes, there’s always that famous old two-column missal so you can more or less keep track by 

following the English side of the page.  I can sight read Latin (that means I don’t need to sit in a quiet corner with 
a dictionary to look up words or find the charts with all of the declensions); it was a requirement to earn the                         
doctorate in canon law.  However, I do not believe that using Latin would be beneficial for the people of God who 

can’t follow along without the assistance of those translated pages so I join with other Latin-knowledgeable 
priests who don’t show off by using it at Mass.  I prefer to have you, my parishioners, worshipping with me.    
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IMMACULATE CONCEPTION                                
TOLEDO, OHIO January 16, 2022 

CALENDAR 
January 15-23 

Welcome to Immaculate 
Conception where all are 
truly made a welcome part 
of our parish family 
whether in Ministry,     
Service or Leadership.  
Here, all are God’s      
children, their dignity as 
God’s own affirmed and 
celebrated.  If you are  
interested in becoming a 
parishioner please call the 
parish office at               
419-243-1829. 
Registration forms for new 
parishioners can be found 
on the visitor’s stand in 
the back  of church.      
Also available on line at 
www.iccatdarby.org                        

WELCOME TO IMMACULATE CONCEPTION 

Sat.     Happy Birthday, Fr. Chris!  
 3:30 pm      Immaculate Conception Confessions
 4:00 pm      Immaculate Conception Mass 
                             Fr. Chris                  
                                                    
          Intention: Helen Solarek  

Sun. 9:30 am       Historic St. Patrick Confessions                                                                                                                                                                                                               
 10:00 am     Historic St. Patrick Mass                                   
 10:30 am     Immaculate Conception Confessions                     
 11:00 am     Immaculate Conception Mass                                          
                     Fr. Rudi   
             
               Intention:  Canuto Sanchez  
  Reverse Raffle meeting after Mass  

Mon Parish office closed in observance of Martin        
 Luther King, Jr. Day 

Tues.    9:00 am     IC Weekday Mass                 
            Fr. Chris                                     
 11:00 am Funeral for Isabel Siders                             

                     LAST WEEK     YEAR TO DATE 
 

Goal         $ 2,200.00 $ 61,600.00  
Sat. Env.  $    445.00 $ 13,446.00 
Sat. Loose  $    123.00   $   6,039.42 
Sun. Env.  $ 1,029.00 $ 26,660.25 
Sun. Loose $     186.05 $   6,245.08 
Actual  $ 1,783.05 $  52,390.75 
Over/(Under)    $   (416.95) $( 9,209.25) 
 
Preservation      $                         $  6,000.00   
General Repair  $      25.00         $  1,12200 
Candles              $      16.00        $      192.00 
Outreach            $ 1,170.00         $5,727.00 
 
Christmas –       $430.00  $5,270.00               

STEWARDSHIP REPORT 
July 1, 2021- June 30, 2022 

Wed. 5:30 pm      Historic St. Patrick  Weekday Mass                  
               Fr. Chris     

Sat.    3:30 pm      Immaculate Conception Confessions
 4:00 pm      Immaculate Conception Mass 
                             Fr. Chris                  
                                                    
          Intention: Henry Koepfer  

Sun. 9:30 am       Historic St. Patrick Confessions                                                                               
 10:00 am     Historic St. Patrick Mass    
 9:45 am Sacramental Preparation for First                     
     Communion                                
 10:30 am     Immaculate Conception Confessions                     
 11:00 am     Immaculate Conception Mass                                          
                     Fr. Chris  
             
               Intention:  Donald Leck   
     

Are you an adult who has not quite completed ALL your sacraments?  Maybe didn’t get around to 
Confirmation?? If you are interested in learning more about this, call the parish office.  We are                   
trying to organize a class for those who may want to become full members of the Catholic church, 
could possibly be virtual or online classes with only an in person meeting every 4-6 weeks to answer 
questions? Classes would be open to those 18 and older. Call Amy in the office if interested! 
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WELCOME TO  IMMACULATE CONCEPTION CHURCH

“THE DARBY”

Minister/Lector Schedule

Happy Birthday!

1/17 Dan Streeter
1/17 Rick Briggle
1/20 Sr. Frances Marie
1/22 Miguel Jaquez
1/23 Michael Tighe

1st Reading: Isaiah 62:1-5

2nd Reading: 1 Corinthians 12:4-11

Gospel 
Reading:

John 2:1-11

Lector Saturday: John Madigan
Sunday: Joyce Scarbrough

Eucharistic   
Minister 

Saturday: Michele Miller
Mary Jo Pilcher

Sunday: Tom Meagher
Louann Meagher 

Children’s
Liturgy

Cathy Carroll

January 15-16, 2022
Second Sunday in Ordinary Time

Thanks so much to all who participated in 
our Christmas Cleanup! It went quite 
smoothly, and now we are back to Ordinary 
time….for a few weeks.

January 22-23, 2022
Third Sunday in Ordinary Time

1st Reading: Nehemiah 8:2-4a,5-6,8-10

2nd Reading: 1 Corinthians 12:12-30

Gospel 
Reading:

Luke 1:1-4; 4:14-21

Lector Saturday: Nancy Farber
Sunday: Mike Young

Eucharistic   
Minister 

Saturday: Dan Streeter
Mary Jo Robinson

Sunday: Fred Mahaney
Linda Garcia 

Children’s
Liturgy

Marcia Phillips

We are gathering items and sponsors for 
our Reverse Raffle which takes place in 
March. Talk with Louann Meagher if you 
know of anyone who may want to                      
purchase an ad for the program or who 
may have items to donate for the prize       
baskets. We will also be looking for        
donations of liquor and wine for auction. 

We wish Msgr. Chris a Happy Birthday 
on Saturday the 15th! Happy and 
healthy year, Msgr. Chris!

Deacon Tom is back at the Lakes in                     
Sylvania for rehab following his surgery. 
He thanks you all for prayers. Feel free to 
drop him a card!
5351 Mitchaw Rd
Sylvania, OH 43560

Hospitality will resume on Jan. 23rd if                           
increases in Covid have slowed. Stay safe 
everyone!
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IMMACULATE CONCEPTION CHURCH
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Sanctuary Lamp

January 16 (available)
January 23 (available)
January 30 (available)

Altar Flowers

January 16 (available)
January 23 (available)
January 30 (available)

Together Let Us Pray
Joyce Mason, Jan Schiel, Francisco Villagomez, Janet Madigan, Fred Garcia Sr., Terry Byersmith, Anna Rose Dunn, 
Mary Jane Anderson, Bill Kistner, Loretta Schrader, Robert  and Maria Ochoa, Eric Stallkamp, Dave Vrooman, Sharon 
Steele, Todd Irons, Sara McNerney Deitz, Charlene Laberdee, Robert Mendoza, Joe Westmeyer, Anita Garraway, Terry 
Huebner, Deacon Tom Carone, Dick Koester, Rita Roth, Linda Garcia, Cortez Family, Jan Miller, Robert Garcia, Darius 
Woods, Teri Wagner, Mary Hinson

Capt.  Joseph Andrew Garcia, Marines                               
Capt. Brian Wood, Army 
STGSN Joshua J. Teneyck
MSGT Chuck Hindbaugh, Army                 
Major Jeremy A. Schiel, Army
Major Ryan A Schiel, Army 
SSG Acea Hindbaugh, Army 
SN Trevor Smith, Navy
SGT Monique Losoya, Army 
SPC Elijah Hindbaugh, Army
Vincent Caraccio, Army Reserves
1SG Charles Hindbaugh,II
SSG Joseph Malagon
SGT Jasmine Hindbaugh

Pray For Those Serving Our Country

ACA UPDATE

Here is our report, as of  January 7, 2022.  

ACA Goal for IC $7,032.00  
Total Amount Pledged/Given    $6,214.07  
Percent of our Target  88.37 %
Total Number of Givers 85

Thank you to everyone who has donated!  

OUTREACH CENTER

For donation drop off only

Tuesdays 10:00 am -12:00 pm 

Pantry 
Wednesdays  10:00 am—1:00 pm

OUTREACH LAST WEEK YTD

Families served 32 760

Outreach is still accepting WINTER coats, 
hats, mittens and gloves! There is also a 
need for full size blankets, used and clean 
are great. (New is also welcome, but not 
necessary!) They also need 16 oz jars of 
jelly and hygiene items.

We will be starting First 
Penance/First Communion 
classes on Sun.Jan.23rd. If 
you have not registered yet, 
call Amy in the office at 

church. We will meet at 9:45 am in the 
Children’s Liturgy room.
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Snow Emergency

Whenever a county/city within the Diocese 
of  Toledo is placed under a Level 3 Snow 
Emergency during which all roadways are 
closed to non-emergency personnel, the 
Catholic Churches within that geographic 
region will cancel the scheduled Saturday 
Vigil, Sunday, or Holy Day Masses.  
Roman Catholics in that region, therefore, 
are dispensed from the obligation to attend 
Mass.  If Masses are cancelled, Catholics 
are encouraged to participate in Holy Mass 
via television, radio or internet, making a 
spiritual Communion.  When Mass is         
cancelled, all other diocesan, parish, or 
school events in the geographic area are    
also cancelled.

End of Year Statements

If you would like a statement of your 2021 
church contributions for tax purposes, 
please call or email Amy.  We will print 
and mail out your statement by the end of 
January. If you have any questions or     
discrepancies after reviewing your                 
statement, please call the parish office so 
we can correct any issues in a timely     
matter.  
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 Please patronize the sponsors of our bulletin.  
Their support makes this bulletin possible.
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